
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN by the Florida Public Service 

Commission that GTE Florida Incorporated's Petition for Waiver of 

Rule 25-4.110(13), Florida Administrative Code, filed May 3, 1999, 

in Docket No. 990547-TL was temporarily approved until March 31, 

2000, by the Commission at its July 6, 1999 Agenda Conference. 

Order No. PSC-99-1476-PAA-TL, issued July 30, 1999, memorialized 

the decision. The rule requires that customers be notified on the 

first or second page of the customer's next bill in conspicuous 

bold face type when the customer's provider of local, local toll, 

or toll service has changed. The petition was approved on the 

basis that the purpose of the underlying statute would be achieved 

by other means and application of the rule would create substantial 

hardship. Notice of the petition was published in the FAW on May 

21, 1999. A copy of the Order can be obtained from the Division of 

Records and Reporting, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, 

Florida 32399-0850, (850) 413-6770. 


